
Policy Clarifications  
Medicaid – Long Term Care 

PMN-18958-392 
 

Submitted:  5/18   Agency:  CAOs  
 
Subject:  Notices discontinued for Department of Corrections (DOC) facilities 
 
Question:  Should eligibility notices be sent to DOC facilities for shortened MA Inmate Release 
applications that have been submitted by DOC? 
 

 
Response By:  Division of Health Services Date:  6/1/18 
 
 No.  Following directives from DOC management, DOC no longer requires an eligibility notice to 
be sent to DOC facilities for shortened MA Inmate Release applications only.  This includes State 
Correctional Institutions (SCI), Community Correction Centers (CCC), Contract Facilities (CF), and DOC 
Bureau of Health Care Services.   
 

If the facility’s Non-MA Provider Number has been imported into eCIS from COMPASS, delete 
the provider information from the MA Provider screen in eCIS. 
 

Eligibility notices for inmate inpatient applications must continue to be sent following current 
procedures found in MAEH Section 392.211. 
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